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New Police Patrol Schedule Begins May 1 

 

New schedule puts more officers on the street at critical times. 

At its March 6 meeting, City Council approved the use of $887,500 
in federal forfeiture funds to buy and outfit additional police cars for 
a new patrol schedule to begin May 1. The new schedule, which 
replaces rotating schedules 
with fixed shifts for most 
officers, requires additional 
vehicles since more officers 
will be on the street at certain 
times. Federal forfeiture funds 
are proceeds from the sale of 
assets and money taken from 
drug investigations. 

The schedule change is the result of a study conducted by a 
committee of police officers last year. In addition to improving 
officer morale, police look to the new schedules to increase their 
visibility throughout the city, reduce response times, improve traffic 
enforcement, and reduce crime.   

Friendly Avenue Streetscape Update 

The completed project will result in reduced speeds and easier 
turning for drivers. 

In the past few years, traffic volume on Friendly Avenue has 
increased by 23 percent from Westridge to Holden Road. The 
Friendly Avenue Streetscape project, approved by voters in the 
2000 bond referendum, is designed to slow traffic and make turning 
easier along this stretch of road. The project is well underway and 
consists of widening Friendly Avenue, installing curb and gutter, 
and adding a sidewalk and grass median with trees. 

To date, construction is complete on the north side of Friendly 
Avenue from Westridge to Rodman Road. Construction on the 
south side is underway. After completing the south side, operations 
will switch to the north side from Holden to Rodman. The outside 
lanes on both sides will then be opened for traffic, and median 
construction will begin. The roadway will then be resurfaced and 
lanes marked with striping. The anticipated completion date for the 
project is October 2007, despite delays caused by utility crews 
being diverted to the southern coast following Hurricane Katrina. 
This will be followed by the planting of trees in the median. 

Council & Greensboro Partnership Working Together 

Did You Know 

The City is gearing up for Earth Day 
on April 14. Volunteer now for the 
Citywide litter clean-up sponsored by 
Greensboro Beautiful in the morning 
from 9-11 am. Check the Greensboro 
Public Library's website for more Earth 
Day activities. 

The City of Greensboro will give 6,000 
dogwood seedlings to Guilford County 
third-graders to celebrate Arbor Day 
on Friday, March 16. The elementary 
school that plants the most seedlings 
wins a pizza party for all the third-
graders in their school. For more 
information, contact Mike Cusimano, 
Urban Forester, at 373-2150 or visit 
the Urban Forestry website. 

The J. Douglas Galyon Depot on 
Washington Street has received top 
honors in the 2006 Federal Highway 
Administration's Excellence in 
Highways contest in the "intermodal 
transportation facilities" category. The 
recently-renovated Depot, built in 
1927, was selected based on 
excellence in architecture, engineering 
and functionality. 

A block party featuring the band 
Daughtry with frontman Chris 
Daughtry of American Idol fame 
begins at 8 pm on Friday, March 23, in 
the Hamburger Square area along 
Elm Street. Gates open at 7 pm. On 
Sunday, March 25, The Embers will 
headline a "Family Fanfest" from 2-5 
pm at Center City Park. There will also 
be live music, interactive games, food, 
beverages and fun-filled activities for 
all ages. Admission is free. 

The Greensboro Bicentennial 
Commission invites arts and cultural 
groups to apply for grants to fund 
programming and celebration events 
for the City's 200th birthday 
celebration, set for March 25-May 17, 
2008. Programs should focus on 
historical, educational, multicultural, 
and artistic events. Get more 
information on the Bicentennial 
Commission website or call 294-2224.
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Groups work together to make Greensboro a vibrant community 
that attracts businesses. 

City Council members met on February 27 with the Greensboro 
Partnership, the principal economic and community development 
organization in Greensboro, to learn more about each other’s roles 
in promoting economic development and jobs. City staff provided 
information about guidelines for the $10 million economic 
development bond and the draft city / county water and sewer 
agreement. Partnership members explained their various roles and 
functions from the Chamber of Commerce, Action Greensboro, and 
the Economic Development Alliance. 

Both groups emphasized their commitment to working together to 
strategically develop a vibrant community that creates, expands 
and attracts business while advancing the quality of life for all.  
Participants were pleased with the outcome and hope this will lead 
to more collaboration in the future. 

 

March 11-17 is Severe Weather Awareness Week in North 
Carolina. Visit www.greensboroready.com to learn how to prepare 
yourself, your family and your business for weather emergencies. 

Questions or comments about this newsletter should be 
addressed to: Nancy Lindemeyer, Communications Manager, 
373-2105 or email. 

Subscribe to receive City Connections in your email.  
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